
 
June 22, 2009 

Special Alert: 

 

USCIS Announces Resumption of Premium Processing for I-140 Petitions 
 

************************************************************************* 

On June 22, 2009, the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (“USCIS”) announced
that on June 29, 2009, it would resume accepting requests to Premium Process Form I-140 
petitions involving EB-1 Aliens with Extraordinary Ability, EB-1 Outstanding Professors and 
Researchers, EB-2 Members of the Professions with Advanced Degrees or Exceptional Ability
who are not seeking a National Interest Waiver, and EB-3 Professionals, Skilled Workers and 
Other Workers.  Premium Processing still is not available for EB-1 Multinational Managers 
and EB-2 Members of the Professions with Advanced Degrees or Exceptional Ability who
seek a National Interest Waiver. 
 
Under the rules applicable to premium processing, the USCIS requires an additional filing fee
(presently $1,000) and agrees to adjudicate the petition or issue a Request for Additional
Evidence within 15 calendar days.  Participants in the premium processing service also have
access to a dedicated phone line and email address to ascertain the status of the case or ask 
questions. 
 

For more information, please contact: 

New York 
Robert S. Groban, Jr. 

212/351-4689 
rgroban@ebglaw.com 

New York 
Pierre Georges Bonnefil 

212/351-4687 
pgbonnefil@ebglaw.com 

Miami 
Hector A. Chichoni 

305/579-3270 
hchichoni@ebglaw.com 

Atlanta 
William Poole 
404/923-9035 

wpoole@ebglaw.com 



 
 San Francisco 

Jang Im 
415/398-3500 

jim@ebglaw.com 

Houston 
Nelsy Gomez 
713/750-3136 

ngomez@ebglaw.com 

Newark 
Jungmin Choi 
973/639-5226 

jchoi@ebglaw.com 

 

This document has been provided for informational purposes only and is not intended and should not be 
construed to constitute legal advice.  Please consult your attorneys in connection with any fact-specific situation 
under federal law and the applicable state or local laws that may impose additional obligations on you and your 
company. 
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